



POWAY NATIONAL LITTLE LEAGUE

5/12/2025

Attendees

A. Szawielenko, C. Berry-Ulrich, Erin Gage, Casey Gage, N. Tubbs, C. Tubbs, Adam Bembenek, Erica Emel, Lisel B., Rory Russell, Greg Millea, Emily Abremski, Jeff Hayney, James Swope, S. Ellingsworth, Bryan Duffy, Mike Harris, Phillip A., Marc W. , Evelyn O, Daniel Sandoval, Danny Basinger, Jenny B., Danielle Goodwin, Ian Ruiz

Guests

Agenda

- **Finances**
 - Hit a thon bill for \$4300 – for swag, etc.
 - Currently at \$55k
 - Still need invoice for Spring (\$17k) and need to purchase All star uniforms. Last year we paid \$15k for spring uniforms.
 - We were not able to track the belts and socks very well because a good portion was done via Venmo. Need a better way next year.
 - During offseason, let's get rid of the port a potty and may not need Phil as much to reduce some cost.
 - Fall ball – we will host
- **Closing Ceremonies**
 - Looking to start at 10:30am on 6/7/25. Need to be done by 12:30pm.
 - All of the Managers got their Baylan P. award in – Baylan will be there to hand out awards.
 - No Morena's
 - Sean U. will smoke pulled pork and James will smole a brisket
 - Doug/ Casey will get meat at Costco and then buns and cole slaw
 - Griddle to keep the meat hot
 - Introduce the all star teams
 - Trophies and medals for teams.
 - PALL is really trying to work in the city championship
 - Candy lei's for the 12's who are aging out.
- Will have a June meeting to recap.
- July – will try and do a meet and greet for the Board.
- August will be the annual meeting
 - There will be a few changes of board positions/titles. Trying to stay within what Little league suggests and requires.

- Best pizza and Brew fundraiser on 5/27/25 – 30%
- **PUSD**
 - After the black water flood, they added a clean out in front of the snack shack. It's a one way check valve so the water won't come back up from the sewer line.
 - They want to charge us for it. The MOU states any repairs on the building is a shared cost. Our stance is that the school is responsible. Jenny suggested that they have to present the quote to us before the work is done. They are trying to bill us for \$12k. Aaron H. is assisting us. Jenny will send an email to Ruben with PUSD.
- **Vendors** – suggestion to pay at the snack shack, we keep track and then pay the vendor and keep our share.